

National Postal Mail Handlers Union-Local 305

4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite 100 Richmond, VA 23230-3533

Felandria A. Jackson, President

Leslie Hamlett, Treasurer

LaFon Murray Vice President

Dwight Burnside Recording Secretary

Cynthia Brown North Carolina

Mike Perry Maryland

Demetria Spratley Richard Mason Washington, DC

Virginia

Timothy Powers West Virginia

OFFICIAL MINUTES Executive Board Meeting ZOOM CONFERENCE

January 5, 2020

In Attendance:

Felandria Jackson -Lafon Murray -

Vice President

Local President

Leslie Hamlett -

Treasurer

Dwight Burnside -

Recording Secretary

Cynthia Brown -Richard Mason -

VASEBM

NCSEBM

Tim Powers -**Demetria Spratley -**

WVSEBM DCSEBM

Mike Perry -

MDSEBM

The Executive Board Meeting for NPMHU Local 305 was called to order by President Jackson at 11:03 AM.

Phone (804) 358-4664 • Fax (804) 342-1082



The Executive Board of Local 305 met on this date to discuss the following issues:

• <u>Training</u>: The Executive Board briefly discussed the scheduling and cost to train Council, Advocates and Stewards for the 2021 calendar year. As result of this discussion the following motion was made:

Motion: President Jackson made a motion to accept the cost for <u>Stewards</u>, <u>Advocates</u> and <u>Council</u> training (via ZOOM conference) during the week of January 13, 2021 – January 15, 2021. The motion was seconded by DCSEBM Demetria Spratley and was moved forward unanimously.

• Branch President Vacancy: For personal reasons Bro. Derrick Carr resigned from the position of Branch President of the Suburban MD P&DC. In accordance with ULUC Article IV, section 4 and NPMHU Local-305 By-Laws, Article VII, section 3, the Executive Board met to select and vote on a replacement to fill the term of the vacant position. MDSEBM Mike Perry recommended Bro. Theodore Thomas from the Suburban MD P&DC to fill the position for the remainder of the current term. As result of this recommendation the following motion was made:

Motion: MDSEBM Mike Perry moved to accept Theodore Thomas from the Suburban P&DC as the replacement for the position of Branch President (Suburban MD P&DC) for the remainder of the current term, effective January 5, 2021. The motion was seconded by VASEBM Richard Mason and was moved forward unanimously

With nothing more to discuss on this date, President Jackson moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by NCSEBM Cynthia Brown. The Executive Board meeting for NPMHU Local-305 was officially adjourned at 11:33AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dwight F. Burnside Recording secretary NPMHU Local 305